
From: Jeff Mackay  
Date: Friday, January 29, 2021 at 8:49 PM 
To: McMinnville Students  
Subject: Update to President's Message 
 
Dear Wildcats,  
  
I want to be clear about our expectations regarding our campus pause.  We are asking all students to 
pause all in-person activities This means: 
  

• Do not visit friends in other rooms or apartments. Please stay in your room and apartment with 
your roommate(s) or visit friends virtually. 

• Do not attend any athletic practices. 
• Do not attend any in-person events or activities. 
• If you are on a meal plan, you can go to Dillin to pick up your food and take it back to your room 

or apartment to eat. Be sure to wear your face covering at all times once you leave your room. 
• If you are using any common rooms (restrooms, laundry, etc.), remember to wear your face 

covering at all times and make sure you wipe down any common areas you come in contact 
with.  Please avoid using the lounges as we do not want students gathering in groups. 

• On-campus students please remain on campus during this pause.  Off-campus students please 
remain off campus. 

• Attend classes remotely on Monday and Tuesday. 
• If you want to exercise, you can do so outside if you maintain physical distancing of 6 feet at all 

times and wear a face covering whenever you are outside of your room or apartment. 
  

We know this is difficult, but we are taking an abundance of caution to reduce the spread of COVID on 
campus. 
  
Stay well, wear a face covering and wash your hands, 
  
  
Jeff Mackay 
Dean of Students 
He|Him|His (Learn more here.) 
900 SE Baker St. A490 | McMinnville, OR 97128-6984 
503.883.2436 | Linfield University Student Affairs 
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